Since that tragic day, 9/11/01 we have witnessed many changes in the import/export process.

On the horizon, implementation date unknown, is “The 10 + 2 Rule.”  This rule will require certain data elements be transmitted to Customs at least 24 hours prior to the lading of the export cargo on the vessel.  This is an extension of the current “24 hour rule”, mandating an additional 12 data elements.  Ten (10) data elements will be reported by the importer, two (2) will be reported by the carrier (hence the 10 + 2 naming).
The “10“, in the rule, refers to the elements listed below, which you the importer must provide:

     1.  Manufacturer (or supplier) name & address

     2.  Seller name & address

     3.  Buyer name & address

     4.  Ship to name & address

     5.  Container stuffing location

     6.  Consolidator name & address

     7.  Importer of record number

     8.  Consignee number

     9.  Country of origin of goods

   10.  HTS number (6 digits)
The “2” refers to items the carrier must provide:

1. Vessel stow plan

2. Container status messages

All items must be provided on a “line item level”.  Therefore, if your importation contains more than one Customs classification, you must provide the information for each “line item.”
D. Hauser is authorized and will be prepared to comply with “The 10 + 2 Rule”, once Customs issues the guidelines required, which to this date have not been published.
However, you must prepare by gathering the necessary information from your suppliers and shippers. Many elements are now provided to us on the invoice we use to file the entry, some are not. Elements such as Ship to name & Address (#4), if not you; Container Stuffing location (#5) and Consolidator Name & Address(6), were not required previously; therefore, you must now coordinate with your shippers to obtain this information. Also, in those cases where the shipper, seller and manufacturer are not the same, we must be provided with this information.
At present you supply the bulk of the information prior to entry.  This new rule requires you to provide this information prior to loading on the export vessel. Therefore, you must coordinate between your vendors and shippers to provide the information prior to vessel lading.
We also want to stress that this is not the Customs entry- This is a procedure required in addition to the Customs Entry.

We urge you to prepare for “The 10 + 2 Rule” by adapting your import processes, programs and policies to include the appropriate elements and advising all partners in your supply chain to do so.

As always, we are available to answer questions concerning this; and, should more extensive assistance be required, we can provide additional services on a consulting basis.

